A ‘New’ Pathogen of Native Birds and People in Australia

Escherichia albertii, or E. albertii, is a species of bacteria related to the well-known species E. coli.  E. albertii has only recently been recognised as a new species, and as a result, almost nothing is known about its impact on human and animal health in Australia.

E. albertii is a pathogen able to cause diarrheal disease in humans and has been responsible for the death of large numbers of native birds in Scotland and Alaska, as well as causing the death of poultry.  It can also be found in seemingly healthy birds, and in Australia we have found E. albertii in Magpies, Brown-headed Honeyeaters, Superb Fairywrens, Grey Fantails, Rainbow Lorikeets and Galahs.  We know the species is present in the ACT, New South Wales, and Tasmania.

In Australia, E. albertii seems to be most common in birds that are in some way human associated, for example, magpies in Canberra suburbs, birds in care at vet clinics, and backyard poultry.  It appears to be less common in birds that live in areas relatively free of human habitation, like national parks.

E. albertii is a pathogen of birds and humans and seems to be found when both live close to each other,  yet we don’t know if the bacteria pass mostly from birds to humans or from humans to birds.  We also don’t understand the role played by poultry, particularly backyard poultry, in transmitting the pathogen between native birds and people.  We have found E. albertii in as many as a third of the chickens we have examined.

We wish to increase our knowledge of the geographic and host distribution of this pathogen.  We would also like to better understand the impact of this pathogen on Australia’s native birds.  We are therefore asking people like wildlife carers and vets whom regularly handle native birds, and people who keep backyard poultry or aviary birds to provide faecal samples for us.

Please contact us if you are interested in providing samples, and we will send you the materials and instructions required for you to safely collect a faecal sample from your birds and to return the sample to us for analysis.  If you wish, we will let you know if we find E. albertii in the samples you send.  If you are interested in providing samples or would like further information please contact one of us.

Thank you.  
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